
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

February 02, 2021 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, February 02, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Slaughters City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeff Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Mickey 
Duncan, Matt Johnson, Debra Rudd via phone, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, and City Attorney Ben Leonard. 
 
Mayor Jeff Coomes called meeting to order and Mickey Duncan opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes of the January 05, 2021, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept minutes. Second by Matt Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for January 2021were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the reports.   Jeff Coomes seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
Board Members voted unanimously to begin charging fines on 2 properties that have been abandoned and to 
send 2nd notice on 2 properties.  If no response from homeowners’ fines will begin March 01, 2021. 
 
Old Business: 
City Clerk informed the Board that the City had been awarded Local Records Program Grant and will be sitting 
up the checking account with Independence Bank as soon as funds are received.   
 
City Clerk reported the 2nd CARES reimbursement has been received. 
 
New Business 
Motion by Kenneth Wells agreeing with the list of the City road system.  Debra Rudd seconded the Resolution 
with all 5 voting members present in favor of passing the Resolution. 
 
Water Department updates on repair of water leaks. 
 
Board agreed unanimously to pay registration fees for Water Superintendent and part-time water employee for 
training hours needed to maintain drinking water licenses. 
 
City Clerk informed the Board of the new requirement for Notary Commissions – Notary commissions are now 
required to have a notary bond.  Cost of bond will be around $51.00 and will each time a notary commissions 
renews.   
 
The Board will be working to create an ordinance and update pricing for the Water Department.  Board 
requested City Clerk to consult with surrounding water departments to get information. 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to adjourn at 7:03 p.m.  Debra Rudd seconded the motion.    Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be March 02, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 


